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historical abstract

A  vernacular style  with elements of  Georgian 
and Regency Centre hal l  plan,  2 ful l- length 
f irst  and second storey verandahs on front.  
French doors in both l iving and dining rooms; 
formerly had a cal l  belvedere on roof.  

I n 1830,  John David Smith sold three acres of  
land to John Hatton,  a  merchant who took out 
a  mortgage f rom George Gladman, a lso a 
merchant.  The house is  thought to have been 
constructed c irca 1853.  John Hatton was a 
storekeeper on Walton Street  in 1851,  and by 
1857,  he had moved his  store to Mil l  Street  
and was now a wholesale grocer.  He appears in 
early assessments of  Port  Hope dating to 1822.  

By 1862,  the mortgage was in arrears and 
forec losure occurred with George Gladman 
taking possession of  the property .  In 1867,  
George Gladman's  widow Harr iet  so ld the 
property to Charlotte Kells ,  a  widow. Charlotte 
Kells  was a daughter of  John Might who had a 
saddlery establ ishment .  He was located on 
Ward Street  in 1851 ,  then moved to a  
residence and had his  saddlery establishment 
on Mi l l  S treet  approximate ly where the 
Registry Office now stands (17 Mill  Street 
North).
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At the t ime of  purchase of  this  house,  Charlotte 
Kells  (1824-1884) was a widow l iving with her 
brother Dr.  James Might (1831-1915).  After  the 
death of  Charlotte Kells  in 1884,  Dr.  James 
Might resided in the house unti l  his  death in 
1915.  The property transferred to the three 
daughters of  Charlotte ’s  and James ’s  s is ter ,  
Jane Dickson who sold the property to lumber 
merchant ,  George Noble Patterson.  N.  Tom 
Long bought the property f rom Florence 
Mil l icent Patterson in 1957.  

architectural detail

The house formerly had a call  belvedere on the roof  
as seen in the archival  photo below. 
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